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I refer to your query dated 1st October 2021 relating to our response to your Freedom 

of Information Act Request sent to you on the same date. 

 

You asked us to revisit one question from your original request as below; 

On what date did regular testing of all asymptomatic hospital staff begin? 

While there was an intention for Lateral Flow testing to have broad application, there 

never was a requirement for all staff to participate. It has always been on a voluntary 

basis.  

https://gov.wales/regular-rapid-covid-testing-frontline-health-and-social-care-staff-

wales-introduced  

The test kits arrived at Swansea Bay University Health Board on 16th December 2020 

and testing started in selected areas from 20th December 2020, with a wider roll-out 

from 11th January 2021. 

 

I hope this information is helpful. If you require anything further please contact us at 

FOIA.Requests@wales.nhs.uk.  

Under the terms of the Health Board’s Freedom of Information policy, individuals 

seeking access to recorded information held by the Health Board are entitled to 

request internal review of the handling of their requests. If you would like to complain 

about the Health Board’s handling of your request please contact me directly at the 

address below or register your complaint via FOIA.Requests@wales.nhs.uk.  

Corporate Services 

Headquarters 

1 Talbot Gateway 

Baglan 

Port Talbot, SA12 7BR 
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If after Internal Review you remain dissatisfied you are also entitled to refer the 

matter to the information commissioner at the Information Commissioner’s Office 

(Wales), 2nd Floor, Churchill House, Churchill Way, Cardiff, CF10 2HH. Telephone 

Number: 0330 414 6421.   

Yours sincerely 

 
 

On behalf of 

Pam Wenger 

Director of Corporate Governance 




